Staff Senate Meeting with President Cale
September 13, 2005
Attendees:  William (Butch) Beavers, Dana Burbank, Bridgett Garner, Susan Glasso,  Sue Jeffreys, Audrey Mitchell, Brad Peeden,  Angie Pickens, Sandra Poole, Stephen Putman, and Debbie Thornton
Absentees:  Logan Key
After welcoming President Cale, the meeting was called to order at 10:00 a.m. by Brad Peeden, President of Staff Senate. 
President Cale addressed the first agenda item by stating that the Shared Governance Committee has forwarded information to him regarding an updated salary survey.   He stated that he felt this was a “front burner issue” for the university.
Regarding the various difficulties encountered with Human Resources & Affirmative Action, Dr. Cale assured the Senate that he had several discussions with both parties involved.  Dr. Cale stated that he would like to see a more definite career path detailed for the university and that he felt strongly about employees getting the recognition and job titles that they earn.   The Senate was encouraged to “watch” for changes in this area.

Dr. Cale informed the Senate that the telecommunications department is working on the panic button issue and that he was unaware of the banned students posting but would look into the matter.  

On the staff recognition issue, Dr. Cale stated that he felt the current method of recognizing years of service was poor and that he would like to implement a new method of recognition.  He would like to get the ad hoc committee charged with researching this issue together with various members of administration to further develop this idea.  Dr. Cale asked B. Peeden to supply him with the names of the Senate ad hoc committee.  The birthday leave idea was not well-received by Dr. Cale due to the current amount of leave university staff is given.  S. Poole offered that the ad hoc committee felt this idea awarded employees across the board instead of chosen recognition awards.  Dr. Cale told the Senate he would welcome any further insight into this idea.

The tuition remission issue was discussed with Dr. Cale requesting a copy of the report the Senate ad hoc committee produced.
Dr. Cale was informed of the issue of Maintenance supervisors selecting the type of leave an employee takes while absent from work.  He would like to have Maintenance supervisors and employees come together for a group discussion of the problem.    

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. The next scheduled meeting is October 20 at 9:00 a.m. in the Collier Library Conference Room.
Minutes respectfully submitted by Dana Burbank.   

